MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CRESSKILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
Monday, September 18, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 6:30 PM by 
President Beryl Skog on Monday, September 18, 2023.  The meeting was properly noticed according to the Open Public Meeting Act.  

THOSE ATTENDING 

Mrs. Beryl Skog (1), Mrs. Elizabeth Cleary, Mrs. Julie Kim, Mr. Andrew Bolson (1), 

Mr. John Orfini and Mrs. Kathy Savas (2).  Mrs. Bobbi Bauer (4) was absent.  Mrs. Laura Chumas, Library Director, and Mrs. Norma Shalhoub, Library bookkeeper, also attended. 

MINUTES     
The minutes of the regular meeting on July 17, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for the months of August and September and the Expense Spreadsheet for August.  The 35 bills for August totaling $57,450.05 and the 23 bills for September totaling $72,794.80 were reviewed.  Mrs. Shalhoub informed the Board that the Quickbooks program would not separate checking accounts so check no. 2012 payable to The G Meyer Group in the amount of $26,552.50 is deducted from the operating account rather than the capital fund.  Since the Library is about $120,000 under budget this year, she plans to take $50,000 out this month and another $50,000 next month to help cover the change orders.  

A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to file the Treasurer’s Reports for audit, pay the bills on the bill list, and sign in blank two payroll checks, nos. 3056 and 3057, for the periods ending September 19 and October 3, 2023.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT     
Mrs. Chumas presented her Library Director’s Report for the month of September to the Board.  Some of the issues in her report were previously discussed during the meeting.  

20-Year Employment    

The staff celebrated Mrs. Kiwon Kim’s 20th anniversary with the Cresskill Library at the Farmhouse Cafe.  

Library Attendance and Circulation   

Library attendance for August increased; however, circulation of materials was down.  The Library is now open again on Sundays.  

Children and Adult Programs   

Reports were prepared by Ms. Marianne Brennan, Youth Services Librarian, on youth programs, Ms. Gina Scalise, Adult Services Librarian, on adult programs and 

Mrs. Kiwon Kim, Korean Librarian, on the Korean Book Club.  Their full reports can be found in the Library Director’s Report.  A schedule has been worked out with Mr. Jason Mitchell for use of the Community Center for Library programs.  

OLD BUSINESS    

Cresskill Library Foundation

Eric Steinberg, Esq., Library attorney, is preparing the Certificate of Dissolution needed to dissolve a 501(c)(3) so the Cresskill Library Foundation account can be closed and the money transferred to the Friends of the Library.  

RENOVATION PROJECT  

Project Schedule   

The project is on schedule.  The floor trenches are filled, interior concrete and structural steel inspections are complete, partial wall framing is ongoing, new electrical panel has been installed and the door bucks were delivered.   

Change Orders   

Mrs. Chumas met with Ms. Dianne Lavin, Borough Administrator, and Mrs. Kathy Savas to formalize the financial backing of the $57,641.22 for the new Fire Alarm Panel.  The Borough is agreeable to lending us the money if we run short but not to give the Library any money.  The G Meyer Group charges 15% for overhead and profit, but Mrs. Chumas was able to get them to reduce their percentage for the Fire Alarm Panel to 10%.  The charge will now be $55,028.49.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mrs. Kim to approve the Resolution to proceed with Change Order Two for the Fire Alarm Panel in the amount of $55,028.49.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

Mr. Bob Rusch, Building Inspector, noticed that the remaining back building foil face insulation installed in the floor joists of the attic were not code-compliant.  Lothrop Associates and G Meyer are researching cost-effective solutions.  

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY  
Mrs. Skog reported that the Friends’ fundraising event scheduled for this evening was cancelled due to a very low response.  Mrs. Elinor Romer, working with Mr. Bob Linder, put a huge amount of work into this fundraiser so it was very disappointing.  

Mrs. Chumas said they might try again in early November.  The Friends reached out to the PTOs at the schools, and Mrs. Chumas will be making a presentation at their first PTO meetings.   Mr. Orfini asked about offering online foreign language learning.  

Mrs. Chumas said the State Library used to provide Rosetta Stone, and a few libraries have Mango but it is expensive and geared for adults.   

NEW BUSINESS  
League of Municipalities

In November Mrs. Savas will be attending the League of Municipalities.  If any Board members have questions for the State Librarian, please let her know in advance.  

NEXT MEETING        
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, October 16, 2023, and the Board will initially meet at the Library for a tour of the renovation.  The meeting will then be continued at the Borough Hall.   

ADJOURNMENT    

A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 PM.  The motion was unanimously approved.    






Respectfully submitted, 







Barbara F. Schuierer







Recording Secretary   
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